GENERAL MOTORS CORPORATION

BROADWAY AT 57TH STREET

NEW YORK, N. Y.

January 16, 1940

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education and Recreation,
Varsity Basketball Coach,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Mr. Sloan has asked me to acknowledge on his behalf receipt of your letter of January 10th, which has been forwarded to his office here from Detroit, with reference to your Buick car. He is sorry to learn of the condition you report as he is sincerely interested in the performance of all our products in the hands of customers.

In order that the matter can be given every possible consideration, he is today bringing your letter to the attention of the Buick Zone Office of Kansas City, who have general supervision over all Buick activities in your area. You may expect to hear further from their organization shortly.

Very truly yours,

Adam K. Stricker, Jr. GENERAL MOTORS CORPORATION

AKSJr/as